SOUTH BRISTOL TOWN BOARD MEETING

April 8, 2002


REGULAR MEETING
The regular meeting of the South Bristol Town 

April 8, 2002
Board was called to order at 7:30pm at the Town Hall, 6500 Gannett Hill Rd. W., Naples, NY 

PRESENT
Daniel Marshall, Supervisor


Mitchell Cornish, Councilman


Dale Stoker, Councilman


Donna Goodwin, Councilman


Thomas Hawks, Councilman

ABSENT
Dale Stoker, Councilman
RECORDING SECRETARY
Betty Collins, Town Clerk

OTHERS
Jay Dutcher, Sybil Dutcher, Kathy Duel, Phelps Greene, Dan Hemming, Ken Hanvey, Peter & Mary Blaisdell, Heinz Altmann, Chuck Combs, Ron & Nancy Gourley, Ted & Janet Dys, David Moore, John Holtz, Linda Yancey, Herbert Hofmann, Bruce & Mary Hawkins, Chris Schaefer many others, about 50 total

CLERK’S MINUTES
On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Cornish the minutes for the March 9, 2002 meeting were ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Goodwin.


On motion of Councilman Cornish seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin the minutes for March 11, 2002 were ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Goodwin.

COUNCILMAN HAWKS ARRIVED 7:35PM

REVALUATION & ASSESSOR SUPPORT


Linda Yancey, Director Real Property Tax Services for Ontario County, addressed the Board.  She said that as your Assessor is going to retire in December there are a lot of issues on the table as to what you can do.  She said that most of the state is going with a sole appointed assessor because of the difficulty of the job, and it is becoming tougher.  One of the big changes is the State is pushing for annual reassessments.  You need a revaluation done and your equalization rate is dropping and you are paying too much in taxes.  The biggest problem is you aren’t keeping up with changes.  An option is that the County (Real Property Tax Services) has been doing most of the revaluations for most of the county; the data needs to be verified.  The Town should have full market value.  She said that the data collectors are usually two college students who the County trains and works with.


Supr. Marshall said that the State pays the $5. per parcel and the Town pays the rest.


Linda Yancey said that you can also sign up for a re-val each year, which the State likes.  If you go to a sole appointed Assessor you want to go with a fully trained Assessor.  You may want to have a clerk about twenty hours per week and a part time Assessor. The college students would have to be paid for this year and the County would bill next year.


Supr. Marshall said that we need to make a decision on this no later than the next meeting and the County would provide the contract.

WINDMILL FARM
Supr. Marshall said that a man from Ecogen addressed the group at the March Planning Board meeting.  We have heard interest from Ecogen on South Hill Road; they made an informational presentation.  He said that there is a book available in the Town Clerk’s office.  The Planning Board has been charged to upgrade our ordinance as it pertains to commercial windmills.  He said that we have not received any application for windmills.  The original concept from Ecogen was they would study it for two years and now they said maybe six months.  Ecogen would like to propose about fifteen to seventeen windmills in a straight line with the maximum height of 320 feet.  They would have to be lit and power would be put into the RG&E grid at the substation on Route 64 across from Locks.  He said that RG&E is required to buy the energy.


Phelps Greene, County Road 33, said that it is easier to deal with an issue before it starts then after it is over.  He showed  pictures of what it may look like.  He said that if this was built and was successful they may want to extend it and he doesn’t think it is necessarily appropriate for our town.  He is under the impression that people don’t see one to one and he isn’t trying to exaggerate the issue.  He said that points probably will be addressed by the Planning Board.  He doesn’t think commercial windmills will fall under the tower rule.  This type of commercial adventure will affect us in the neighborhood and the Town will not benefit from it.  He doesn’t want us to come to the door and find an application has been filed and acted on.  He submitted a petition asking the Town Board to take some action and expressing our concern; perhaps a direct moratorium.  He said that something needs to be directed to the issue.  He described what they may look like by comparisons.


Supr. Marshall said that he went to Weathersfield and Fenner New York and those units are not as large as proposed for this area.  In Fenner it was very windy and you could clearly hear the blades; there were only three or four in a group with a total of about twenty.


Pat Romero, County Road 33, said that he has seen them and they do make a lot of noise; his concern is that the noise would travel in the valley.


Phelps Greene said that the tax issue was another concern; they will not raise the value of his property.  There is no benefit to the town or individuals.  He said that another concern is the other extreme; if it is a total flop and now we have these lining the hill and need to have something in place that they be taken down, maybe covered with a bond.


Dan Hemming, South Hill Road, said that he wants to understand what we can and cannot do.  He said is his understanding correct if the Planning Board issues something like Bristol has we could stop this?


Town Attorney Dutcher said yes, as long as it follows the Comprehensive Plan.


Ken Hanvey, County Road 33, said that other towns that have problems like this have adopted a policy such as a special use permit and a SEQR process done by the DEC.


Supr. Marshall said that it is surely a project that would have to go through a SEQR process.


Peter Blaisdell, Gulick Road, said that windmills are permitted in the special use district and the section of the law states requirements must be met.  We have a special use process in place and the ZBA has the authority to determine the outcome.


Ken Hanvey asked have we ever had any applicants been turned down because of heights?


Supr. Marshall said that we have building and tower heights.


Heinz Altmann, West Gulick Road, said that he is quite familiar with the zoning law and is chair of the ZBA.  He said that the tower law doesn’t address windmills.  He is confident that the processes that are in place in the Town will be taken care of by the Planning Board, ZBA or Town Board.  If it comes before the ZBA please come before the Board with your concerns.  He said that he is concerned about the Planning Board.  What Federal and State laws are in place that would limit the project?  What is the legal status?  He is concerned about the County; they would love to have this kind of thing in the County because it will reduce their taxes.  He said that several heights have been mentioned.


John Holtz, County Road 33, said regarding the Comprehensive Plan as he understands it; it is a living document.  Is there any intention of looking at the Comprehensive Plan again?  It would behoove us to update it; 90% of the people want our town rural.


Supr. Marshall said that there is nothing set on when it should be updated and it should be brought up and discussed.


Peter Blaisdell said that our Planning Board is capable of doing their job in his opinion.  As far as the County Planning Board is concerned; if these towers are erected the visual impact will go out of our county.  If the Planning Board recommends a change then this is a local law and there will be public hearings before being enacted.  It would have a SEQR also.  Normally you look at the Comprehensive Plan about every five years.  We are getting real close to the time to look at it again.  He said that he thinks there is a rising tide of opposition.


Chris Schaefer, South Hill Road, said that he has seen towers.  He said that we have trees around here and you will not hear the windmills.  Research it and understand it before you say no to this.  Keep an open mind.


Councilwoman Goodwin said that the best thing is to go visit the windmill farm yourself.


Town Attorney Dutcher said that a moratorium is permitted if you see an activity coming.  It could not be used in order to stop an activity without study.  In New York it is typically a six month period and typically not renewable; it is time to examine a local law or changes.


Supr. Marshall asked is there a benefit to waiting?


Town Attorney Dutcher said that if you institute it now it would expire in six months and would put pressure on the Planning Board.


Councilwoman Goodwin asked if we didn’t do it tonight and Ecogen came in before next month could we do it next month?


Town Attorney Dutcher said that he doesn’t think so, but the only place it is permitted is R5 zone.  The ZBA would have to be satisfied that all of the seven criteria are met.  The current windmill section is short and even so it would have to meet the criteria.  The R5 windmill is for residential windmills and not commercial.


Councilwoman Goodwin asked what is the Planning Board working on now?


Peter Blaisdell said that they are addressing it now and they are going to schedule a field trip to a windmill farm and they are going to schedule workshops.


Supr. Marshall said that at the Planning Boards next meeting they would be scheduling workshops.


Councilman Hawks said that he would propose we look at a moratorium at this time.


Heinz Altmann said that before you make a decision he would like to be heard on strategies, in private, that this Town should follow which would make many things not necessary.  He said that it is essential you find out what the Federal and State Government limits are.  He said that he would like to advise you on a workable strategy that would work.


Councilman Hawks said that he would like to put a time frame on this issue.


Dan Hemming asked why do we have to do anything as we do not have an application yet?


Town Attorney Dutcher said that the Town is covered now where windmills are permitted.


Supr. Marshall suggested we defer the moratorium and get information on this.


Councilman Cornish asked would the parcel have to be zoned commercial?


Assessor Bruce Hawkins said that we don’t distinguish between a private windmill and a commercial windmill.  Technically it is allowed in R5 zone with a special use permit.


Chris Schaefer said that with his experience with the equipment he could be of help to the Planning Board with the wording and he would be happy to lend his services.

RECESS 5 MINUTES

MEETING RESUMED 9:05PM

COMMUNICATION
Supr. Marshall said he received communication from the DEC; they are considering purchasing land that is part of the Muller Estate.  The assessment is $31,000.


Councilwoman Goodwin said that she would like us to write the DEC and ask what their plans are and does it adjoin the Nature Center property?


Supr. Marshall said that he would see Sandra Brennan of the DEC and ask her.


Supr. Marshall said a letter was received from Brian Kolb that he received our letter regarding the redistricting.

CEO REPORT
On motion of Councilman Cornish seconded by Councilman Hawks the CEO report for March was ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0- Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

COMMUNITY AFFAIRS
Councilman Cornish said that South Bristol Daze is scheduled for Sept. 14th.

BUILDINGS & GROUNDS
Councilman Cornish said that the Highway Department is having open house May 4th.

HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT
Councilman Cornish said that Larry is looking to bid diesel fuel and gas.


On motion of Supr. Marshall seconded by Councilman Hawks authorization for Highway Supt. Duel to bid diesel fuel and gasoline was ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.


Councilman Cornish said that Larry is looking to take the 87 grader to auction.


On motion of Councilman Cornish seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin authorization for Highway Supt. Duel to take the 1987 grader to auction was ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.


Councilman Cornish said that April 16th they start repaving Gulick Road and replacing the culvert pipe at the Gulick Road Mosher Road intersection.  He said that Stid Hill Road survey was completed and warranted deeds are being prepared.  He can open the entire section to the Bristol line.

FIRE SUBSTATION
Councilman Hawks said that eighteen people showed up for the informational meeting; and three actually joined the fire department then.  He asked do we have enough volunteers?  He said that he will come up with a form and will collect email addresses and also look into comments on the web site.

ENVIRONMENTAL
Supr. Marshall said that he met with the Canandaigua Watershed and the Honeoye Watershed Councils.

PERSONNEL
Councilwoman Goodwin said that the changes to the Employee Handbook are done.

FIRE SUBSTATION
Supr. Marshall said that the location still has to be discussed.


Councilman Hawks said that Naples has not seen that many recruits in ten years.

REVALUATION
Supr. Marshall said that we will carry over to next month the discussion on revaluation.

LIQUOR LICENSE
Town Clerk Collins received notice from Jansen Marina Inc. that they have applied for a renewal to sell alcohol.

WINDMILL FARMS
Supr. Marshall said that the Town Board will hold off on a moratorium.


Town Attorney Dutcher said that Jack should have some heads up on an application.  He would like to do some research.


Supr. Marshall proposed that if and when Jay obtains this information and if he finds it necessary we would call a special meeting.

SUPR’S. REPORT
On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Hawks the Supr’s. report for March was ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

TOWN CLERK’S REPORT
On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilman Cornish the Town Clerk’s report for March was ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

BUDGET AMENDMENT
On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilman Cornish the following budget amendment was ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks:


Debit   DA599      Appropriated Fund Bal  $1140.00


Credit  DA5112.2G  Permanent Improvements


                               Guide Rails                   $1140.00

BUDGET TRANSFERS
On motion of Councilman Cornish seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin the following budget transfer was ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks:


From A1910.4 To A1440.4      $1195.00

AUDIT GENERAL FUND
On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilman Cornish the General Fund bills, abstract #4, numbers 146 – 178 for $17,506.94 were ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

AUDIT HIGHWAY FUND
On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilman Cornish the Highway Fund bills, abstract #4, numbers 70 – 94 for $63,750.58 were ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

ADJOURN
On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin and carried the meeting adjourned at 9:23pm.


Respectively submitted:


Betty Collins


Town Clerk

